Reporting Suspicious Activity to Police
 

The police cannot function effectively without the assistance of responsible citizens. We need your help in reporting suspicious activity. Some people fail to call because they are not aware of what is considered suspicious. Others notice suspicious activity and assume someone else will call. Still, others fail to call because they feel they are bothering the police.

 

We encourage everyone to call the police IMMEDIATELY if they feel a situation or circumstance is suspicious. 
DO NOT think you are bothering the police; this is why we are here! DO NOT be embarrassed if your suspicions prove unfounded.  IF IN DOUBT, CALL! It is better to err on the side of safety. 
Following is a list of situations that should be reported to the police by dialing 9-1-1. This list is not intended to be complete:

· A car driving slowly through a neighborhood or frequently stopping in front of houses.
· A vehicle parked in front of a house or in a driveway that does not appear to belong there, especially if the driver/occupants appear to park away from the house they are visiting.
· Vehicles parked at wooded areas, especially if the driver/occupants then walk into the woods.
· Did the vehicle occupants go to the side or rear of the house?  Did they return to their vehicle after only a few minutes?
· Are persons that appear suspicious walking through your neighborhood?
· Do they appear to be watching houses?
· Do they appear to be trash picking or looking for scrap metal?
· Do they appear nervous?
· Does one person remain in the vehicle while another approaches a house?
· Are they carrying a bag or sack?
· Do they leave quickly? Are they running?
· Are they randomly knocking on doors?  If someone answers the door what does the person say?
· Are they walking around a house if it appears nobody is home?  Do you know the homeowners?  Are they away or at work?  Are visitors uncommon at that time of day? 
· Are they wearing a hood or hat that covers their face?
 

These are just a few examples of suspicious persons and vehicles you may encounter. The people you feel are suspicious may or may not be there to commit a crime; however, calling the police will help to determine the reason for their presence in your neighborhood.  Do not attempt to confront suspicious people, call the police. Failure to report suspicious incidents has resulted in burglaries going unreported until the suspects have left the area. If possible, without jeopardizing your safety, please obtain a vehicle license plate number and description of the suspicious person(s) and vehicle.  

 

Please report any and all suspicious incidents to police immediately. The sooner you call the better chance we have of locating and investigating the suspicious person(s) or vehicle!
 
Cherry Hill Police Non-Emergency Line (856) 665-1200
Cherry Hill Police Emergency Line 911
